Berrien Fire Chief’s Association
Meeting 12-12-18
         Called to order by Chief Davidson at 0838 hours            

	ATTENDANCE:  

TREASURER’S REPORT – Chief Lamb reported the Checking remained at $2,502.68. The bank listed a $2.52 charge for an “Analysis Results Chg.”   Motion, 2nd, all in favor.
MINUTES – Minutes from 10-17-2018 were presented and approved.  
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COMMUNICATIONS / BILLS –Gerry reported they will pay $20. Ryan Klaer Chief since March.  
PRESENTATION –
.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS
SHERIFF-.Merry Christmas to everyone.  The Sheriff reported on a great time for all at the BCFA Christmas White Elephant Meeting.  He also updated the group on the progress on the Jail upgrade.  He has hired new jailers.  Hopes to have guys reassigned to their former posts once new members are up and running.  The Sheriff discussed how difficult it is to find qualified applicants as they are competing with other agencies and departments who pay more.


The Sheriff reminds everyone to stay observant during the Holiday Season.  Stay in safe areas, cover packages when stored in your car.  Stay together and don’t be a victim.   
Let the Chiefs know about Bobby Simons going through a health crisis.  He retired only a year ago and the Sheriff asked that you keep him and his family in your prayers.                
911 –.Dave is working with NextGen911.  Phone connections in 2019 with lots to do to make it happen.   800 Pagers going out to New Buffalo area departments.  Updating procedures in dispatch.  This will help us bring on new departments in the future.  Discussions about All Calls going out simultaneously.  Future planning ongoing.  Hopeful on the upcoming radio grant.      
DNR –..None
Funeral Protocol –. None
EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT/LEPC.  Janette Layhe was honored at the most recent meeting. 

Rockey discussed Assessing HM Class and Weather Spotter Classes coming up.  Exercise design on April 3-4, field exercise in April/May.
Rockey discussed the Spring Flooding after Action Report process.  His office has hosted several Stakeholder meetings to gather data.  He shared that some suggest that we are again ripe for spring flooding due in part to the saturation of soils over the fall.  Mike shared the importance of maintaining NIMS knowledge in our elected officials.    

TRAINING- We have 13 students in the FF1&2 with 6 in a challenge academy.  11 students remain in the High School program.
Dave- Several new classes for next year in smoke.  

A discussion relating to the future of training for the Fire Service in Michigan on the horizon.  The institution of Firefighter Training CE’s will soon be here.  There is some question to the number of CE’s that will be required.  Chief Davidson discussed the meeting he attended a recent meeting in the developed process.  It is speculated that it will take effect in October.  Mark Cleveland is our Rep on the Training Council.  Phone is 231-788-2254.  Call with Questions.  Training Part 74 – Appendix A will now become a state requirement.  

HazMat- Dave discussed a Tank Truck Simulator that is available through a grant.  Rae Wi-Fi available through the County HM Response Team.
BCFA – Bertrand next meeting.  Drug Enforcement discussion with a Spaghetti Diner.  Mike added that the progress has been good.  December meeting was well attended with arguably the best auction ever.  Gerry did a great job with the event.  Looking to replace the windows at the fair fire building.  Corey Burks is now the head of the Fair Committee.  Gerry would like photos and updates for the web.  He can do videos on a flash drive.
He also let everyone know that the 2019 Schedule has been posted.  DC Cook will be hosting.  Check schedule.  Station 1 will be closing as the perimeter is being pulled back to pre-2001 levels.         
EMS- MEDIC 1- Discussed Communication Process 


SMCAS- None


MED CONTROL: None

Mi-TRT-5-. Doug discussed the team leader meeting that will be held in Niles later in the day.  The team is training to remain ready to respond to technical rescue emergencies.  Make sure we call for them when needed.  Team members have at least 100 hours of specialized training to prepare for these challenging events.  Best yet there isn’t a cost for the response.     
MABAS-. Updated Box Cards discussed.          
OLD BUSINESS -. Food for dispatchers discussed.

No news is good news on the Radio Grant. Peer Review begins in January.

NEW BUSINESS – Sheriff discussed the many issues pushing through in the LAME duck session.  The scope and number of bills is overwhelming.  Stay tuned.  
Al let everyone know that Lakeland Security was approved by the board to carry a firearms.  Working with the Sheriff Department for training.  Changing name to Spectrum Health.  

Elections will be taken care of in January.  Questions relating to the Sec/Tres position were discussed.  Larry will forward out a copy of the Bylaws.  
Motion of Adjournment.  Next meeting will be on January 16 at 1830 hrs.  
RS Larry Lamb
